


A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday March 1, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 7:03PM.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan  

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

Russ Poole asked the Board for an update on the Rustcraft Road sidewalk project.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Town had the option to either pay for it or have the state pay for it and we felt that was the way to go. 

Mr. Kern informed all that the budget for this project was around the $1.25 million range, while the state project was in the $2.2 million range. Mr. Kern explained that the Town will go on the TIP and you wait for your turn. Mr. Kern added that the Town is on the TIP for 2021.

DISCUSSION RE: AMES PROJECT UPDATE

Mr. Votta informed all that the Internet connection was lost at the building site so this will be an abbreviated update. Mr. Votta stated that the General Contractor is progressing in the Senior Center in the overall status of the instruction to 65% and it is moving along. Mr. Votta added that the walls are up in the kitchen is moving right along.  Mr. Votta continued, saying that the second floor is about 95% complete with the exception of main staircase. Mr. Votta informed all that the third floor is about 95% complete as well.  Mr. Votta stated that regarding technology, Dedham TV and some of the vendors have had a chance to look at the space. Mr. Votta stated that hopefully they can start moving some of the furniture over at the beginning of April. As to Votta continued, saying that the fourth floor is about 90% complete and the elevator is working but has not been inspected yet. Mr. Votta added that permanent power went on in the building last Saturday. Mr. Votta stated that the contractor requested the rooms be punched out, which means they look for any of problems that the architect may have. Mr. Votta added that he does not think the project is ready for that.  Mr. Votta continued, saying that there are still structural issues of the project and hopefully the contractor will fix these next few weeks.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta ask for the status on the staircase.

Mr. Votta answered that stair number three is going to have a code issue. Mr. Votta stated that they have not received the drawings yet and it is probably a 3 to 4 week job to correct the stairs and finish the stairway number three.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta the contractor had mentioned to him what his plans are for the staircase.

Mr. Votta stated that they held a job site Meeting on Wednesday and he was told that they should have a stair drawn from their architect tomorrow.

Mr. Kern added that he and Ron had a conversation with attorney Doneski today and he has been in contact with the Surety Company by email and phone reemphasizing the need to keep the labor numbers high.  

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Votta how many carpenters have been on the job lately.

Mr. Votta answered that one of the biggest issues they’ve had throughout the project is the number of finish carpenters working. Mr. Votta stated that another issue is getting the materials needed. Mr. Votta added that another issue is the number of painters working on the project. Mr. Votta added that they could use 5 to 10 painters a day on the project and there is only one maybe two sometimes none for a whole day.

Dr. Teehan stated to Mr. Votta that the Board gave the contractor a date of February 15 to be the date of completion. Dr. Teehan added that the contractor countered with our new schedule with a date of completion date of sometime in May. Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Votta if the contractor’s at least on pace with that schedule or is he falling behind again.

Mr. Votta stated that the contractor is falling behind in some areas.  Mr. Votta listed the jobs that are holding back the project and added that if they complete these jobs and he says it is likely that the contractor will make that May date.

PUBLIC HEARING – REQUEST FOR CLASS II LICENSE FROM MAG RETAIL HOLDINGS-DAM, LLC D/B/A DEDHAM AUTO MALL, 909 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY, DEDHAM

Joe Moussalli was present representing Matthew McGovern and the McGovern Automotive Group in regards to the license transfer from Dedham Auto Mall to MAG Holdings
Mr. Moussalli stated that MAG Holdings is purchasing the other dealership from Tom Jamalli.  Mr. Moussalli added that they own six new car dealerships with five more under agreement and he wanted to purchase a used car dealership as they allow trade-ins from the new car stores that would work well at this facility.  Mr. Moussalli continued, saying that Mr. McGovern used to own Prime Automotive Group and he split off with them and bought his own dealership.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Moussalli who does the repairs and prepares vehicles for sale.

Mr. Moussalli informed all that they had two agreements right now for repairs, one in Norwood and one in Dedham.

Mr. MacDonald pointed out that the number of cars on site can be no higher than 46, +15 parking spaces.  Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Moussalli if everything was the same on-site with no banners or flags being displayed on vehicles or the buildings.

Mr. Moussalli stated that they are not big on that anyway.  

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the transfer of the Class II Motor Vehicle license from Dedham Auto Mall to MAG Holdings with the following restrictions no banners or flags to be displayed on the cars or buildings, 46 display spaces in 15 parking spaces with the working hours to be 8 AM to 9 PM Monday through Saturday and Sunday’s 11:30 AM to 6 PM; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.

Lorenzo Debenedictis - 50 Orchard St. asked if the 15 parking spaces were for employees.

Mr. Moussalli informed all that they are in the process of agreeing to another facility for employee parking along with some storage of vehicles as well.

Mr. Debenedictis stated that employees from the current ownership of Dedham Automall, have parked in a separate parking lot and on the street.  

Mr. Moussalli stated that he will make sure that does not happen.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes, 

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPROVAL OF COMCAST RENEWAL LICENSE AND I-NET DECOMMISSION AGREEMENT

Mrs. Kehoe was present before the Board. Ms. Keogh stated that this was the most difficult cable contract she has ever been a part of. Mrs. Kehoe added that the Cable Advisory Committee feels the renewal license is in good order. Mrs. Kehoe continued, saying that all of the Town’s contracts now are funding the Town in exactly the same way. Mrs. Kehoe stated that the Town Manager has been very helpful and after several Meetings she believes the result has been a good resolution.

Mr. Kern informed all that if Mrs. Kehoe didn’t take on this active role it would be staff handling all of this.  Mr. Kern added that he has a personal and professional appreciation for her effort and her skill. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the Comcast renewal license and the I-NET decommission Agreement; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. 

Mr. Keogh recused himself as he is an employee of Verizon direct competitor of Comcast.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes, 

Mrs. Kehoe gave an update on the restoration and preservation of the Old Village Cemetery.  Mrs. Kehoe stated that if anyone would like to contribute to the project, they can do so through the website. Mrs. Kehoe added that the goal is to raise $1 million, $600,000 to go towards the restoration and the balance to be held in a perpetual care account.

Dr. Teehan informed all that this project will be done with money that will be raised with no funds from elsewhere.  

Mrs. Kehoe stated that this is one of the oldest colonial rural cemeteries in the Commonwealth.  Mrs. Kehoe added that she and Stanton Lyman, Chair of the Historic District Commission, worked on getting the cemetery listed on the National Historic register and there will be a sign somewhere on the wrought iron fence stating this.

CONTINUED DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FROM MOBILITE, LLC TO INSTALL BACKHAUL TRANSPORT EQUIPMENT (685 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY)

Ms. Baker informed all that this matter is under advisement from our last Meeting.  Ms. Baker added that Mr. Butler had some questions that were resolved with the applicant. Ms. Baker continued, saying that this is for the location at 685 Providence Hwy. for Mobility LLC.  Ms. Baker stated that this is within the wireless overlay district and therefore can come before the Board for consideration.  Ms. Baker added that the Town continues to work with counsel for AT&T and the Town to resolve the other applications that were taken under advisement.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request from Mobility, LLC to install backhaul equipment at 685 Providence Hwy; seconded by Mr. MacDonald. 

Mr. Keogh recused himself as he is an employee of a direct competitor to Mobility, LLC

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, abstained, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes, 
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Mr. Butler stated that if residents, especially Town Meeting members, would like to hear a bit more about the budget that they are going to be voting on in April, they should stop by the Finance Committee Meeting on Saturday. 

Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Kern and his team for a very high level presentation.  Mr. MacDonald stated that it is the job of the Town Manager to put the budget together to be presented to the Finance Committee. Mr. MacDonald added that Town Meeting really depends on the Finance and Warrant Committee to have that level of detail and discussion.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that at the end of the day the recommendation goes to the Finance Committee and the Board may agree with what the Finance and Warrant Committee does and they may not agree with what the Finance and Warrant Committee does. Mr. MacDonald stated that Town Meeting has the final say on what goes in and what goes out. Mr. MacDonald informed all that the Board sets the tax rate based on the action of Town Meeting. Mr. MacDonald stated that he, the State Treasurer and the Legislative Body, including our State Representative Paul McMurtry and State Sen. Mike Rush need to support moving the lottery to an online platform. Mr. MacDonald added that in this day and age the Massachusetts lottery should have the ability and the platform for residents to go online to purchase products.

Dr. Teehan recognized Sam Rippin from the School Department and Marty Lindemann from the Finance Committee.

Mr. Rippin thanked Town Manager Jim Kern and the Selectmen for their continued support of the School Department and the support of the Dedham community as a whole with respect to supporting what we do in the Public Schools

Dr. Teehan stated that the state average tax increase from year-to-year is around 4.5% and added that Dedham has been pretty consistently below that.  Dr. Teehan informed all that two years ago this Board made the decision to take some free cash and put it towards the unfunded pension liability and the Town reaped the fruits of that this year. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that this Board is committed to making smart, realistic steps toward lowering the tax rate. Dr. Teehan stated that the Board will constantly look for different steps to help ease the burden on Dedham’s taxpayers.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Town is fully funded because of the outstanding return from PRIM. Which gave us a 17.7% return.  

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR CHANGE OF MANAGER FROM KIM A. HOWLAND TO ALICIA RENE CATALDO FOR NATIONAL AMUSEMENTS, INC., D/B/A SHOWCASE CINEMA DE LUX & STUDIO, 670 LEGACY PLACE

Mr. MacDonald recused himself as the next two agenda items will go before the ABCC.
Alicia Cataldo, Managing Director at the Showcase at Legacy Place, was present before the Board. Ms. Cataldo stated that Showcase is requesting approval for a Change of Manager.

Shawn Judge, the Area Manager in Boston for National Amusements, was also present before the Board.

Dr. Teehan asked Ms. Cataldo to describe her background in the restaurant business.

Ms. Cataldo informed the Board that she has worked for National Amusements for 25 years, mainly as the Managing Director in North Attleboro. Ms. Cataldo stated that she took over the Legacy Place location in September 2017.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Cataldo if there had been any violations at the North Attleboro location.

Ms. Cataldo answered no, none.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Cataldo if she has read the rules and regulations pertaining to alcohol service in the Town of Dedham.

Ms. Cataldo answered yes,

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Cataldo if she was TIPS certified.

Ms. Cataldo answered yes,

Mr. Guilfoyle suggested that Ms. Cataldo get in touch with Sgt. Clements, the Alcohol Enforcement Officer for the Town of Dedham. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the Change of Manager request from Kim Howland to Alicia Cataldo for National Amusements, Inc. d/b/a Showcase Cinema De Lux & Studio, 670 Legacy Pl.; Seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained. 

DISCUSSION VOTE RE: REQUEST FROM CLW OPERATING PARTNERS, LLC D/B/A HORSE THIEVE’S TAVERN, 585 HIGH STREET, FOR AN ALTERATION OF THE LICENSED PREMISES

Laurence Wintersteen and Christopher Lutes, co-owners of Horse Thieves Tavern, were present before the Board.

Mollie Moran, Architect for the project, was also present before the Board.

Ms. Moran informed the Board that there are two items being requested, one being the modification to the storefront and the second is the modification to the seating. Ms. Moran stated that they have moved the main entrance toward the Blue Bunny so they could create a complete, enclosed vestibule before you enter the restaurant.  Ms. Moran added that they have modified seating in terms of the way the plan is and very slightly in the number of seats.  Ms. Moran continued, saying that the original occupancy was 105 and it is now 104. Ms. Moran stated that the actual number of seats has gone down from 85 to 79.  

Mr. Keogh asked if there is a tentative date for the opening.

Mr. Lutes stated that if all goes well construction should be done by the end of May, then it is on to staffing and practicing and finishing touches. Mr. Lutes added that he is optimistic that it will be the middle of June.

Mr. Butler moved approval of the request from CLW Operating Partners, LLC d/b/a Horse Thieves Tavern, 585 High St. for an alteration of the licensed premises as shown in the drawing submitted; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes, 

.DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: APPOINTMENTS TO THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Mr. MacDonald moved to put all names into nomination; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,

Nathan Gauthier, William Dashe, Michele Kayserman, Sean Hanley, Robert Scheffler

	
	Mr. Keough
	Mr. MacDonald
	Dr. Teehan
	Mr. Butler
	Mr. Guilfoyle

	Appointed Member
	Michele Kayserman
	Michele Kayserman
	Michele Kayserman
	Michele Kayserman
	Michele Kayserman

	Alternate
	Sean Hanley
	Sean Hanley
	Sean Hanley
	Sean Hanley
	Sean Hanley

	Alternate
	Nathan Gauthier
	Nathan Gauthier
	Nathan Gauthier
	Nathan Gauthier
	Nathan Gauthier



Mr. MacDonald stated that he was very impressed with how high School student William Dashe presented himself and he added that he would like to extend an invitation to him to attend a Board Meeting.  Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that he would like William to sit at the table as an observer and give him the opportunity to see what it’s like to part of a participatory government.  

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Kern informed all that Joe Flanagan, Public Works Director, took part in a MEMA call this afternoon regarding the impending storm. Mr. Kern added that Mr. Flanagan’s main concern is the wind knocking down trees leading to blocked storm drains. 

Mr. Kern stated that there will be a meeting, hosted by the BPCC, next Wednesday at 6:30 regarding the site and the area between the two buildings in the Municipal Campus.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that the design team will be there as well as the OPMs.  

Mr. Kern informed all that the MWRA construction will start of the Walnut Street Bridge 
Monday.  Mr. Kern added that at some point there will be a detour on Walnut from
 Milton to Whiting.  Mr. Kern stated that residents can get information on the
 Public Works Department Facebook page and the Town’s website.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

1-DAY LIQUOR LICENSES

Request from the Mother Brook Arts and Community Center, March 4, 2018 at 3 PM.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, Yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,

Request from the church of St. John of Damascus, March 17, 2018, 6PM to 11PM; 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, Yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,

DRAINLAYER’S LICENSE APPROVALS

A. DiMartino Construction, Inc.
44 Coutu Street
Franklin, MA 02038

Michael Shea Co., Inc.
P.O. Box 858
Walpole, MA  02081

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, Yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,
Minutes Approval – 1-18-18

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, Yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. MacDonald thanked Cathy Cardinale and the Board of Health for their response to a complaint from a resident about a restaurant in Dedham Square. Mr. MacDonald added that Mr. Kern has reached out to the Atty. Gen. regarding an abandoned house on Lancaster Street in Dedham. Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Kern to get a date when this can happen to let the Board know.  Mr. MacDonald stated that he heard from a resident that his driveway had been blocked by a utility worker and asked Mr. Kern to look into how residents are notified of utility work in their neighborhood. 

Mr. Butler stated that he also received a similar call from a resident on Anthony Lane. 

Mr. MacDonald informed all that he went to a mass casualty, EMS Conference the other day. Mr. MacDonald added that one of the speakers was Dr. Chris Hunter, who was the lead trauma on-site at the Pulse Nightclub incident and he gave quite a rundown of the scene. Mr. MacDonald stated that the main discussion of the conference was on controlling bleeding. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that there was a training session held at Gillette Stadium and it was found that with minimal training the average person could figure out how to stop bleeding. Mr. MacDonald informed all that the website is bleedingcontrol.org. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that he would like to reach out to Fallon Ambulance and the Dedham Schools to see if this training could happen.

Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that the VFW and American Legion will be having corned beef dinners.  Mr. Guilfoyle added that the Legion’s event will be on March 11, 2018 and the VFW’s will be on March 16, 2018.  

Mr. Keogh informed all that there will be a Public Meeting regarding the Dedham Square Design Guidelines on March 20, 2018, 7 PM at the Middle School.

Dr. Teehan added that there is a Meeting this week for the parcel on the Public Safety Campus.

Ms. Baker stated that it is this Wednesday, March 7, 2018 -6:30 PM in the lower conference room at Town Hall.

Dr. Teehan read the following statement:

There’s been a lot of discussion over the past few years about the Rail Trail. Some would say that the amount of attention and controversy especially now in the context of the social media era is kind of unprecedented. As most of you know by now there will be a $400,000 Design Study Article at Town Meeting this spring and it is important to note that the proposed article if approved, it does not guarantee that the Rail Trail will be built, it only funds the Design Study that would give the Town some more definitive answers to some of the uncertainty around project. Town Meeting may or may not think that is a wise use of Town funds given the facts of the situation. To be fair and give some context, historically the Town has routinely from the Design Studies for projects that were ultimately rejected because it is the only way to gain definitive answers. If it passes it does not mean the project will be completed. In the past three years and especially in recent months I’ve heard multiple individuals on both sides call for leadership from Town officials on this project. Being Chairman this year I would like to clarify what that means to me. Just to erase any doubt, if individuals on either side want me to use any influence to propel or crush this project; that is not going to happen. I will tell you what my idea of leadership in this situation is. I think there are two sides to this issue and the best leadership that I can provide is to represent both sides of the discussion and let the process play out. I feel like I understand both sides’ arguments. I think both sides make compelling points for and against the project. I think there are a lot of people in Town who want it and I think there are a lot of people who don’t. What is important to me in this process and the leadership that I hope to show, is that the process play out through Town Meeting, the way that it is supposed to. A decision like this is not black or white, it is very much gray. It involves subjective assessment of one’s values. When we consider the pros and cons, what are the things that we as individuals consider valuable? Ultimately, the 270 or so Town Meeting members will make a decision on what the definitive decision will be for the project. The thing that I feel strongly about at this point is that Town Meeting gets to make the decision as to If they think it is a good use of taxpayer money to fund the study. In fact, given how controversial this project has become, I would say that is about the only thing that I feel comfortable with. That is the process we used to make decisions. This is not the first hotly disputed project in Dedham’s history. This is why we have Town Meeting and this is not our first rodeo. In fact it is an almost 400-year-old Democratic process that we have to use to determine the Town’s course of action. Beyond that, people want guidance from the Board, this is what I will offer. A call for stability over the next two and half months. A call for respect for one another as we debate this issue. A call for respect on social media towards one another. A call to let the process happen and to stay focused and mindful of the process. A call for presenting information/arguments from both sides in a way that is considerate of those who disagree with you. I believe in the democratic process and think I would live in the country where this democratic process plays out. I look forward to seeing this happen in Dedham and move forward with the will of Town Meeting. Given the controversial nature of this project, to me that is the only thing that is acceptable.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes,

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:56 PM.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday March 8, 2018 at 6:30 PM. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on March 1, 2018, which minutes were approved on April 19, 2018.
				
								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman
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Revenue Estimates

~ State Aid - $8,724,089 - increase of
$526,451 or 6.4%.

~ New Growth estimated at $1,159,827 -
decrease of 30,884 or 2.6%.

~ Local Receipts - $7,568,000 - level.
» Sewer Receipts - $7,800,000 - level.
~ Property Taxes - later in presentation.
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FY2019 Additions/Changes

- Three .4 (16 hour/wk) unbenefited Library Assistants.
> One.4 (16 hour/wk) clerical position in Veterans Office.
» Upgrade to four Captain positions in Fire Department.
» Dissolve the Endicott Enterprise Fund.

» Increase GIS intern to F/T GIS position
+ Additional use of GIS by departments and residents;
* Cost shared by Sewer Enterprise Fund.

Evaluating Council on Aging position.
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Summary of Large Budget Segments

»General Government: $1,152,991;3.4%

~Education: $1,507,448; 4.0%.

»Facilities: -$72,317;-1.9%.

»Employee Benefits (OPEB, Health Insurance,
Pension): -$5,483,403;-25.8%.

»Debt Service not covered by Robin Reyes
Fund: -$868,270;-11.3%.
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Operating Expenditures: Pension Contribution

= Actuary for the Dedham Pension System has
indicated that the system should be fully
funded as a result of the extra payments and
recent investment returns.

- Full valuation during the Spring.

- Savings to annual budget going forward~$3.5
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Operating Expenditures: Dedham Schools

» Increase of $1,514,476 from FY18 to FY19, not
including Blue Hills or Norfolk Agricultural budgets.
= This represents a 3.6% increase with school
allocated facilities costs.

- Funding phase-in of full-day kindergarten
completed a year early.

- Significant increase in Chapter 70 State Aid from
counting full-day kindergarten students in
calculation.





image8.png
Operating Expenditures: Benefits

» Two-year process to make changes to health insurance
offerings.

» Continuing the process through coalition bargaining to
make significant changes to health insurance offerings
for FY19.

» M.GLL. 32B Section 21-23 in process if coalition
bargaining does not result in an agreement.

» Health insurance budgeted at a decrease of $133,344
from FY18 to FY19, a decrease of 1%.

» Rate Increases from West Suburban Health Group

-nged from ranged from 6% to 9%.
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Operating Expenditures: Debt Service
~FY19 Debt Service $11.53 million.

~Non-Robin Reyes debt service is $7.67 million,
an decrease of $868,270.

~Non-Robin Reyes debt service projected at 7.4%
of operating budget, down from 8.3% last year.

~Non-excluded debt service 4.6% of operating
budget, down from 5.5% last year.
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Capital Improvements Program

» Slightly smaller capital plan compared to
previous years.
= All four capital funding streams have been
significant (borrowing, free cash, levy
supported, Enterprise Fund).
© Intent is to fund from available cash and

reduce borrowing.
» Free Cash General Fund Capital: $2,682,319.

. Capital General Fund Borrowing: $1,790,500.
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Transfer to Robin Reyes

~Road and Sidewalk Program

- Extraordinary investment for more than a decade to improve
condition of roads and sidewalks.

* Reduce annual borrowing from $1,500,000/$500,000 to
$900,000/$300,000 or as determined by DPW Director/Town
Engineer.

- State provides ~ $700,000 from Chapter 90.

» Robin Reyes Special Purpose Stabilization Fund

* Transfer $700,000 to Robin Reyes Fund to augment Meals and
Hotels taxes to fund building projects it the future.
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Additional Financial Articles

» Placeholder of $725,000:
© Master Plan for Dedham Schools.

© Traffic Mitigation for Early Childhood
Education Center.

© Rail Trail Study or Design.
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Tax Levy/Rate

» The budget creates an unused levy of $8,343,678

» Actual Levy will not be known until the Fall
* FY17 Residential Tax Rate: $14.76.
* FY18 Residential Tax Rate: $14.55.
* FY19 Residential Tax Rate (Est): $14.48.
* Estimated Average residential property value (FY19):
$497,517 (5% increase).
© Current Fiscal Year Property Tax: $6894.
* FY19 Tax based on this budget: $7154.
* Increase of $260 or 3.77% on a levy increase of 3.3%.
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Tax Levy/Rate - Another Option

» The budget creates an unused levy of $8,343,678

» Actual Levy will not be known until the Fall
* FY17 Residential Tax Rate: $14.76
© FY18 Residential Tax Rate: $14.55
* FY19 Residential Tax Rate (Est): $14.36
* Average residential property value: $497,517
* Current Fiscal Year Property Tax: $6894
* FY19 Taxes based on this budget: $7095
* Increase of $201 or 2.9% on a levy increase of 2.44%
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Historical Change in Levy

Fiscal Year:

Levy Increase:

FY14 2.88%
FY15 0.50%
FY16 1.55%
FY17 0.73%
Fy18 2.96%
FY19 as proposed* 3.30% Avg: 1.98%

.
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Use of Free Cash

» Certified Free Cash as of June 30,2017: $6.9
million.

» Proposed the use of just under $2.7 million in
this budget for capital.

» Proposed the use of $300,000 for anticipated
Snow and Ice deficit.

» We have other options.

» Intent to keep a cushion of $2-3 Million.
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Thank You

- Special thanks to the Finance Director and Finance
Team, Department Heads, Dedham School
Administration, and everyone else who contributed
to this budget. I'm looking forward to working with
the Board of Selectmen, Finance Committee, and
Town Meeting Members throughout the rest of the

process.

Jim Kern

- Town Manager
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Presentation Overview

~Revenue Estimates
»FY19 Changes/Issues

»Operating Expenditures Summary
»Pension Funding

»Capital Expenditures
»Tax Levy/Rate Impact

.





